

MINUTES OF August 9, 2015 LANCO MG CLUB

Rocky Ridge County Park York, PA

Our seventh meeting of 2015 was held at the Rocky Ridge County Park in York, PA.

- 1. President Dennis Blevins convened the meeting at approximately 2:55 PM with forty (40) members/guests in attendance. Eleven (11) British cars were driven to the meeting.
 - MEMBERS PRESENT: Members present included Ralph and Sandy Spayd, Jim and Sally Harbold, Larry and Gloria Ciarrocca, Dennis and Carol Blevins, Bruce and Darlene Deisinger, Andy and Kay Myers, Charlie Baldwin, Margaret Sultner, Jeff and Roberta Shank, Bill and Lynne Snyder, Scott, Laura and Mark Walter, Steve Dellinger, Mike and Sandy Williams, Jon and Edie Arndt, Bruce and Sue Hurley, Mike and Betsy Lang, Jack Butler, Tom and Mary Lynne Naples, Bill Butler and family, Sue Wright and family.
- 2. Secretary's Report (Steve Dellinger): Steve distributed minutes from the June 2015 meeting
- 3. Treasurer's Report (Jim Harbold): The club continues to be in solid financial standing. Club members may contact Jim or other club officers for details.
- 4. President's Report (Dennis Blevins):
 - Dennis welcomed new members Bill and Lynne Snyder from Enola. They have a '73 gray MGB and a (disassembled) '66 MGB.
 - Dennis also welcomed Sue Wright, her daughter and grandchildren, as well as Bill Butler, his daughter and granddaughter.
 - Round of applause for this year's chefs Mike Lang and Jeff Shank!
 - No Name Tag Drawing was held. Next month's drawing will be for \$80.
 - Upcoming events include:
 - August 23 TOB
 - August 25 Barnstormers Barbeque/Game
 - September 5 CCC
 - September 11-13 Watkins Glen Vintage Festival
 - September 13 Club Meeting at Lyndon Diner, York
 - September 18-20 Stowe, Vermont Show
 - October 3 CCC, followed by road trip to the Black Cap Brewing Company in Red Lion
- 5. Committee Reports:
 - ➢ BIG No report

- TOB (Larry Ciarrocca) Work schedule distributed. Show starts at 11 AM; gates open at 10 AM. No "goodie" bags will be distributed just window cards, dash plaques, and a "gift". There will be no door prizes, but the regalia stand will be open. Committee meeting was held after the regular meeting.
- Membership (Larry Ciarrocca) Currently 116 members in the Club. A hard copy of the membership list was distributed, with the request that the information not be given out to other clubs, etc.)
- Website No report.
- Activities (Ralph Spayd)
 - Ralph commented that at last week's CCC, a twelve-year old boy was seriously "checking out" the old cars!
 - Quote heard on the "Click and Clack" radio show "An old MG is a terrible thing to do to rust."
 - Hunt Country Classic Trip The plan is to leave on Saturday, October 10th and stay in Winchester, VA. The show is on Sunday, October 11th.
 - Volunteer/new member BBQ at the Barnstormers meet at 6 PM at the Will Call window. 22+ are confirmed to attend.

6. Old Business:

AACA Adopt-A-Car — Our "adoption" of the MGB is up for renewal @ \$500 for the year. Motion was made and passed to renew at the June Meeting. Jim Harbold will send a check, and will negotiate for 24 tickets (like last year).

7. New Business:

- ➤ 50/50 Drawing winners included Bruce Hurley (\$45), Jack Butler (\$20), Dale Glatfelter (\$10), Sandy Williams (\$6) and Tom Naples (\$5).
- Guess The Candy Jar Drawing Winners were Mike Lang and Jeff Shank.
- Award winners at the Pittsburgh Vintage Grand Prix show included Dennis Blevins (1st for Late Jaguars), Gloria Ciarrocca (2nd for Early MGBs) and Bruce Bubeck (1st for Late Lotus). Gloria also got a 1st in class at the Hellertown show and the Pennypacker Mills British Car Day show.
- Jack and Bill Butler attended the GT-40 National MGA meet in Frankenmuth, Michigan.
- MG 2016 will be held in Louisville, Kentucky, with opening ceremonies tentatively scheduled for Churchill Downs.
- SVVSCC's "Meeting of the Marques" is scheduled for September 26th and 27th (car show on the 26th and driving tour on the 27th). Car show is the same day as MGs on The Rocks.
- A \$500 donation for the Celebration For Life Campaign was proposed and approved. The C4Life Car Show is scheduled for Saturday, October 10th.
- 9. The next Club meeting will be held at the Lyndon Diner, in West York at 3:00 PM on September 13th

The business meeting adjourned at approximately 3:40 PM.